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REGULAR MEETING: The next meeting of the
Clemson Lions Club will be on Thursday, August 12,
2010 at 7:00 PM in the Poole / Shanklin Room at the
Clemson House. Our speaker wil be PDG Carl
Ackerman. Lion Carl will discuss the Organ Donor
Program. Please contact Lion Susan Pope, Secretary,
at 646-6217(H), 656-6673(W), or by email at
sc@clemson.edu by 2:00 PM Tuesday, if you will bring
guests or will not attend.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING: There will be a
Board Meeting on August 12, 2010 at 6:30PM
immediately prior to the regular meeting. Please contact
President Jean Tulli by phone at 639-6733(H), or by e-
mail at helpinghandskids@bellsouth.net, if you have
items for discussion.

FROM THE LAST MEETING: This was our annual
District Governor's visit. District Governor Dr. Keith
Taylor has been a member of the Spartanburg Club
since 1981. He has a PhD in Theology and worked with
a residential care facility before his recent retirement.

District 32-A was the only District in S.C. to grow
last year. We gained 188 and lost 181, for a net gain of
7. He is working on improving the District website and is
on Facebook® and Twitter®. The format of the
Palmetto Lion newsletter is in the process of changing.
DG Taylor asked that the Clubs submit all service
project information for inciusion in the Palmetto Lion.

Emphasis for the four quarters this year will be 1)
Youth, 2) Remember the Needy & Hungry, 3) Be About
Our Mission, and 4) Work on the Environment.
International President Sid Scrugg’s theme for this year
is “Beacon of Hope”.

NEW BUSINESS: PID Bill West asked the Board to
endorse Lion Joy Boatwright as a nominee for 2nd Vice
District Governor for District 32-A for 2011-2012. PCC
Joe Cocke seconded the motion and the Board
endorsed Lion Joy unanimously. Information on Lion
Joy needs to be submitted at the July 29 Cabinet
Meeting. An announcement letter will also be submitted
to the Palmetto Lion for publication.

GUESTS PRESENT AT LAST MEETING: District
Governor Dr. Keith Taylor.

LION PARD: Lion Dale Linvill chose Lion Bob Edwards
for the free meal.

TREASURERS’ REPORT: PDG Tom Hayden’s report
of the Club's finances as of August 5, 2010 is as
follows:

08/5/10
Administrative Fund $ 3,080.10
Activities Fund $ 3.319.52
Total $ 6,399.62

FROM THE BOARD MEETING:

SIGHT CONSERVATION COMMITTEE: The one
outstanding hearing request is about to expire due to
lack of a response from the requestor. A Seneca man,
suffering from ALS, has requested help with a special
television. This request was forwarded to the Seneca
Club for action.

BROOM & BULB COMMITTEE: Lion George Fletcher
submitted funds from recent sales.

YOUTH EDUCATION COMMITTEE: The Daniel
Football Jamboree will be held on Friday, August 20th
at Liberty High School. We will need ticket takers for
this event as well as the two “home” games in Easley
later in the season on September 10th (Westside) and
October 15th (BHP). Contact Lion Tom Brooks if you
can volunteer for any of these games.

CONSTITUTION & BY-LAWS COMMITTEE: The
documents have been revised and submitted to the
committee for review and final comments. The revised
Constitution and By-Laws will be presented to the Club
for member review on August 12. The Club will
subsequently be requested to approve the changes by
vote on August 26. These changes are being made in
support of our IRS 501¢3 application.

The Committee will have a short meeting at
6:10PM prior to the Board Meeting on August 12.

UPCOMING CHAPTER PROGRAMS & ACTIVITIES:

Aug 20 D. W. Daniel Footbail Jamboree, Liberty
H.S., 5:30PM ~ 8:30PM

Aug 26 Regular Meeting, Bob Fulsom and Jim
Reece- Central Railroad Museum

Sep 9 Regular Meeting, Legislator BR Skelton-
State Budget Update

Sep 23 Regular Meeting, Clemson students,

Megan and Jeane-Mission Trip
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